Q & A on Bureau Trigger Lists

Q) Is CISCO receiving any money or benefits from the sale of our customer's data? 

A) NO !! CISCO does not receive any money or benefits with regards to "Trigger Lists", we do NOT sell any Information to the bureaus and in fact regulations prohibit us from sharing any consumer information with third parties.

Q) Are all three bureaus selling credit inquiries?

A) Yes.

Q) Is there a way to stop or disable this when ordering a report?

A) The consumer has the option to use the "opt out”.  www.optoutprescreen.com or call 888-567-8688. There is not a way to disable this information when ordering a report.  The bureaus use their required "end user" information to compile their data lists and information.  

Q) What information is being sold when inquiries are purchased?

A) Phone numbers, FICO credit scores, open loan balances, credit card debts, and estimated home values are an example of some information available.

Q) Are their any mortgage broker/lender groups that you know of trying to petition to stop this practice?

A) The National Association of Mortgage Brokers and the National Credit Reporting Association (with whom we are members) are just a few working to petition against this practice.

 

Q)  Can you turn to the government for help?

A) As of March 2007, the Federal Trade Commission issued it’s long-awaited answer to this question.  The agency, which has regulatory oversight powers concerning consumer credit, says it lacks the legal authority to crack down on unwanted phone solicitations to consumers who have applied for mortgages within the preceding 12 to 24 hours.  The Fair Credit Law, which allows firm offers of credit using prescreened lists, does not specifically prohibit telephone offers.  Nor does it require lenders to know every last detail of a consumer’s credit situation to make a firm offer.  It allows some “post-screening”. 

The FTC however does have enforcement authority against bait-and-switch scams and misuse of consumer’s credit information.  Consumers who experience such problems connected with trigger list marketing can file complaints with the FTC online at www.ftc.gov.

